

<u>Web Page</u>: A dedicated webpage titled "Transforming Sonoma Developmental Center (SDC) -- News and Updates" is located at: http://www.dds.ca.gov/SonomaNews/
This page includes:

- Copies of letters and public notices from DDS
- A link to submit your comments via an online form
 - o The link is located in the center of the web page and says "» Submit comments here"
 - o Comments will be accepted through September 1, 2015
 - All comments received online, at meetings, by email or at public hearings will inform the Sonoma Closure Plan that will be submitted to the Legislature on October 1, 2015
- Other resources and links specific to the process to close SDC

<u>Emails</u> regarding the closure plan for Sonoma Developmental Center should be sent to <u>Sonoma.closure@dds.ca.gov</u>. Emails can be about:

- Questions
- Concerns
- Comments for the Closure Plan that are too large for the online form, or have attachments



<u>Phone:</u> DDS has established a dedicated phone line at our Sacramento headquarters to help answer your questions specific to the closure of Sonoma Developmental Center.

Please call (916) 654-1706 if you'd like to talk to someone to ask questions you may have about the closure, or to find out more about upcoming meetings or hearings.



<u>Mail/Letters</u>: Written comments or inquiries about the closure of SDC may be mailed to the Department at the following address:

Department of Developmental Services Attn: Cindy Coppage 1600 9th Street, Room 340, M.S. 3-17 Sacramento, CA 95814